NAM Statement for the IAEA Board of Governors Meeting starting 13 June 2005


Madame Chairman


NAM welcomes the fact that the introductory statement of the Director General now further confirms the positive trend on the implementation of the Safeguards Agreement in the Islamic Republic of Iran. NAM is pleased to see that as a result of full and proactive cooperation of Islamic Republic of Iran, a robust verification is now in place in Iran and that the Agency’s inspection activities appear to be unhindered and are working smoothly as a routine safeguards matter; 

NAM welcomes that the voluntary, non-legally binding confidence building measure of Iran to suspend all enrichment related and reprocessing activities is fully verified by the Agency. Nonetheless, NAM reiterates the basic and inalienable right of all States Parties to the Treaty to develop atomic energy for peaceful purposes and recognizes that this voluntary gesture is a confidence building measure. We still have the view that any voluntary suspension should end when appropriate requirements are met. NAM re-emphasises its position that it is fundamental to make a distinction between voluntary confidence building measures and legal safeguards obligations;

In light of the progress made with regard to the implementation of Safeguards in the Islamic Republic of Iran, NAM believes that these proactive co-operation and progressive process should be reflected positively in the secretariat reports including inter alia the Annual Report for 2004 (GOV/2005/24). Therefore NAM requests the Secretariat to modify relevant Paras namely paras 19, 20, 26 and 28 of the Verification section of the Annual Report in a way to reflect this positive trend.

Thank you, Madame Chairman.

